
                                                           WWW.UCBASSCLUB.ORG 

                                                         November……2013 

CALL TO ORDER:  President Harvey Holmes called meeting to order at 7:30 

GUEST IN ATTENDANCE : Chris Bowman, A co-worker with Harvey Holmes 

 NEW MEMBER(S): Chris Bowman was voted into the Club…Welcome! 

           Weldon Pierce re-intered the Club ! 

SECRETARY REPORT/NEWSLETTER: The October  meeting minutes were filed and 

accepted. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Report was read, and accepted 

Treasurer's Report 
October 2013 

Treasurer's Report: Oct . 2013 BANK PETTY CASH 

Balance Forward   8,109.20 60.00 

Total Income: 1,583.00 $0.00 

Total Expenses 157.700 $0.00 

Ending Balance  9,594.0 0 

 

Tournament Report : October 19 @ Coleto Creek 

Division: Place: Name: 
No. of 

Fish: 
Weight: 

Open 1st Jeff Mergele  5  12.94 

 2nd Chris Bradfield  5  11.11 

 3rd Walter Hanover  5   10.63 

Ladies 1st Jenny Mergele  5    10.34 

 2nd        

Jr. Boys  Wyatt Kosub  3    5.62 

Jr. Girls  N/A N/A N/A 

Heavy Team  Bradfield / Hanover  10    21.74 

Heavy Couple  Jeff & Jenny Mergele  10   23.28 

Big Bass  Carry Over to December       

http://www.ucbassclub.org/


29 Members -- 65 Fish- 138.27 Pounds 

Next Tournament  is Nov. 9 – 10  @ Amistad (METRO) – 3 fish limit each day. 

Start Time each day may be adjusted for Standard Time…Check at Registration. 

Weigh-in Times are as stated in the Rules. 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

Letters of Nomination for Sportsman of the Year were read to the Members present.  There were 

4 letters read….three for Randi Wayland, and one for Tom Mix.  A vote will be taken at the 

December UCBC Meeting.  

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  
 

NEW BUSINESS:  

 

A “Calling Committee” was formed consisting of Steve Connelley and Randi Wayland to 

research if there is any interest in anyone in the club who would like to run for an Officer 

Position.  They asked the Secretary to include the following information in this news letter : 

The deadline for nominations is Nov. 11th, with elections taking place at the December meeting.  

Call Randi ( 210 – 415 – 1264 ) or Steve ( 210- 218 – 4118 ) if you are interested in running for 

an office, or would like to nominate someone.   Officers include : 

President 

Vice-President 

Treasurer 

Secretary 

Tournament Director 

Weigh Master  

 

Randi will make ballots to cast your vote. 

 

 

Christa Gehlhaar, the owner/operator of Redhawk Designs (developer of UCBC t-shirts and 

designer of four of the Vector format “patches” used on the Rayjus fishing jerseys) Has 

developed another “style” for a club T-shirt that has the same UCBC club emblem on the back as 

the Rayjus jersey.   The price is the same as the first T-shirt. 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

The Fundraiser/Fish Fry was tentatively set for August 9th, 2014.  More info in about 6 months. 

 

METRO REPORT:  Charlie Sievers, Jr., and Scott Hutzler were present at the Oct. meeting. 

Seven out of ten clubs were represented.  No change occurred in the financial report.  There  

Were no new expenses, or new income. 

Reminders about City Tournament procedures were made…Weigh-in, parking, being in the 

Weigh-in line on time….review the rules sheet.  There is a “Striper” pot. 

 



On a more recent note, Charlie contacted Brenda Mareth for an update last weekend, and she 

said that everything is on schedule and that the Weigh-in would take place at Diablo East at the 

Marina parking lot.  Scott Hutzler contacted her while our meeting was in progress to check on 

the possibility of adjusting the Start Time each tournament day since we are back in Standard 

Time.   She said that, tentatively, the start time could be as early as 5:30…..the official start time 

will be posted at Registration.    Make sure to check then. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:05. 

 

 

The next METRO meeting is November 20th, 2013 at 7:30 at the Universal City VFW. 

 

TABC REPORT: 

 

No Report was made. 

 

 

 

Miscellaneous :  

 

 

 

 The UCBC Annual Christmas Party was not discussed at the November meeting.  

Tentatively, Steve Connelley is volunteering to have it at his house on the second 

weekend of December.  He is requesting your input on this matter.  You can contact 

Steve at 210-218-4118 to let him know if  Saturday evening Dec. 14th will work for you.  

Or, you can respond to this e-mail and Charlie will forward  your information to Steve. 

 Remember that you provide a side dish. 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 
 

 

 
 

Charlie Sievers, Jr. 

UCBC, Secretary 


